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THIS IS MY LAST NEWSLETTER FOLKS!      MY RETIREMENT IS COMING UP FAST! 
 

CREATED BY TERRY DAY 
APPROVED BY MUNICIPAL OFFICERS  

WE NEED YOU!! 
Sawmill Park Project 

Help us preserve some of our towns history! 
This water turbine was saved from the old sawmill that was located here on South 

Hiram Road by the Porter/Hiram townline. Many men from Hiram and 
surrounding towns worked in this sawmill for years and there is a picture of it on 

our bicentennial tapestry that we sold in 2014 as part of the Bicentennial 
celebrations. We need man-power and monetary donations to get this project 

completed. If you can assist us in anyway, please contact either the town office at 
625-4663 or Lura Sawyer at 207-625-1423. 

   

 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING RESULTS 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Karen James was re-elected as Municipal Officer for the town. 
No one elected to fill position of MSAD 55 School Board member! STILL LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEER TO FILL 
POSITION, IF INTERESTED CONTACT TOWN OFFICE AT 625-4663. 
 
All articles passed by those present. 
Article 33 was to see if the townspeople supported rebuilding a portion of Tearcap Road. It passed all in 
favor to borrow a loan/bond of $300,000 to help cover the cost. The other $300,000 to come from surplus 
account.  
 
Article 34. It was voted to change the road commissioner position from elected to appointed beginning in 
2024. 
 
 RESULTS OF PUBLIC HEARING 
APRIL 6TH, 2023 – The Municipal Officers conducted a public hearing to discuss the possibility of combining 
our two fire depts into one department for the town with 2 stations and 1 chief. This would put 1 chief in 
charge of unified training sessions, reporting to state, ordering supplies for both departments (saves money 
in quantity), controlling budgets and maintaining equipment. Majority of those present were in favor of 
the change. 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING RESULTS 
 

Special town meeting was held on May 4th, 2023 
 
Article 2: To see if the inhabitants of Hiram would adopt the Hiram Fire Department Services Ordinance in 
its entirety. 
Article passed by those present. 
 

MAY 4TH, 2023 
MUNICIPAL OFFICERS SIGNED THE HFD SERVICES ORDINANCE 

The Municipal Officers appointed  
Ethan Norcross 

 as the new 
Hiram Fire Department Chief 

BOTH STATIONS ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS! 
WILL TRAIN ANYONE INTERESTED 

 

  

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

WELCOME NEW BUSINESS TO EXISTING FARM! 

FIRST FRUITS FARM MARKET 

OPENED SAT. MAY 6TH 

Currently have: 
 
 
 
 

Beet greens, lettuce, sweet potatoes, 
vegetable starts, herbs, jams, jellies, honey, 
raw milk, free range non-gmo eggs, maple 

syrup, fudge, candies, cinnamon rolls, 
cookies, bread, fried pies and lawn 

furniture 
Spring hours: 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Mon, Tues, Weds, Friday, Saturday 
Tel: 625-3391 

510 South Hiram Rd 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HIRAM HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Hiram Historical Society opened the season early with a full house at the Arts Center on a snowy March 31 for an 

evening of watching movie Clips from the Collection - Hiram Medley of existing videos and a new Tour of 

Hiram's Historic Buildings Built Before 1830 were big hits. That was a good night...and we may show them again 

on a more temperate evening! 

 

We have another winner lined up for July 8. Reserve the date Saturday July 8, 2023 at 1:30 for a 

fascinating presentation by the author of War Pigeons: Winged Couriers in the U.S Military, 1878-1953. 

Elizabeth Macalaster will also sign books. 

 

The now annual popular Trash Can Turkey Roast will be held Saturday October 21, 2023. It will be Open 

House at the Museum and a new exciting exhibit! 

 

Closer to hand is the Great Ossipee Museum opening on May 20 from 9:30-12:30 (the Museum is open on 

the third Saturday of the months May to October). If you missed the exhibit of the 1947 fire at the Trash Can 

Turkey Roast and Open House last October you can still see the Hiram exhibit, but we don't know how long it 

will be up, so come now. Some magnificent recent gifts will also be on display. You can spend hours in the 

Museum and come back over and over again, absorbing the collection or researching family history in our printed 

records. Located at 20 Historical Ridge (off Main Street, Route 117) 

 

Consider becoming a member – annual dues are a reasonable $10 for a single person or $15 for a family or 

perhaps just helping by volunteering. We can use all kinds of skills. 

 

Can’t make it on May 20? The Museum is also open by appointment. 

 

FMI 207-615-4390 

Sally Williams 

Hiram Historical Society and Town Historian 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

UPCOMING PARADES! 
MEMORIAL DAY – LINE UP AT 10 A.M. PARADE STARTS AT 11 A.M. – 
OPENING AT THE K OF P PARK BY FOUR CORNER STORE. 
 
 
FOURTH OF JULY PARADE – EAST HIRAM BY FOUR CORNER STORE – LINE 
UP AT 9 A.M. PARADE STARTS AT 10 A.M. 

 
 
 
OSSIPEE VALLEY FAIR PARADE – PORTER LINE UP AT 5 P.M. PARADE 
STARTS AT 6 P.M. TO THE FAIR GROUNDS 
 
 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS PARADE – WATCH YOUR WEEKLY SHOPPING GUIDE 
AFTER LABOR DAY. 

 

HIRAM PLANNING BOARD 
PUBLIC HEARING 

MEETING  
FOR A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT 

FOR 

TODD AND KIM FAGERLAND 
287 KING ST 

R14 Lot 4 
 

Requesting to use the existing barn for a 
wedding venue. 

 
JUNE 6TH, 2023 – 7:30 P.M. 

HIRAM TOWN OFFICE 
 

PUBLIC WELCOME TO ATTEND 
WISH TO COMMENT YOU MAY EMAIL TO 

EOUELLETTE@TOWNOFHIRAM.ORG 
 
 

HIRAM 
TOWN OFFICE  

HOURS 
 

MON – THURS. 8 A.M. – 3 P.M. 
THURS. EVE 5:30 P.M. – 7:00 P.M. 

FRI – 8 A.M. – NOON 
2ND SAT./MTH – 8 A.M. – 11 A.M. 

 
MUNICIPAL OFFICERS MEET 1ST AND 

3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
 AT 7 P.M. 

TEL: 207-625-4663 
FAX: 207-625-7635 

 
MARYLOU EMAIL: mstacey@townofhiram.org 
EMMA EMAIL: eouellette@townofhiram.org 

TERRY UNTIL AUG 1ST – tday@townofhiram.org 
GUY – hiramCEO@townofhiram.org 256-2410 

Road commissioner – Greg 207-256-2854 
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FOURTH OF JULY 
PARADE 

& 
FESTIVITIES! 

 
TUESDAY JULY 4TH AT 

THE K OF P PARK 
LINE UP AT 9 A.M. 

PARADE STARTS AT 10 A.M. 

2 SEBAGO ROAD, HIRAM 

(ACROSS FROM FOUR CORNER STORE) 

 

 
VENDORS, FOOD, SHRINERS 

AND MORE!! 
 
 

OPENING CEREMONY IN THE PARK 

 

 

VENDORS SET UP FROM 8 A.M. 

– NOON 

 

 

FMI CALL: DAVE PARO 256-0136 

 

 

 

MAKE THIS THE BEST PARADE 

EVAH!!! 

 

 
 

 

  

 

TAX BILLS 
The Hiram Tax Bills will be sent out mid July for 
2023 taxes. 
 
Anyone that applied PRIOR to Dec. 1st, 2022 for 
the stabilization tax program will have a tax 
amount equal to your 2022 tax bill. 
 
 
 
 
 
The legislature is having a field day with the 
stabilization tax program and there are several 
bills being voted on, so the program may change 
for the 2024 taxes. The new forms will be 
available late fall, IF the requirement to have to 
refile is still in effect. Anyone turning 65 prior 
to April 1st, 2024 may qualify for the 
stabilization program. We will have the new form 
available late fall on our website. 
Townofhiram.org. 
 
The state determines whether a town is valuing 
the properties within a certain range of sales. As 
you all know, sales are through the roof. So we 
had to increase our values in order to claim 
100% certified ratio and be able to keep the full 
amount of the homestead exemptions for 
everyone. When the values are increased the tax 
rate lowers. No matter how the numbers work 
out the bills have to be paid so we need to raise 
enough money to cover them.  
 
Any questions, feel free to call the town office 
At 625-4663. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

TOWN OFFICE 
WILL BE CLOSED 

 
FRI. MAY 26TH, AND 

MON. 29TH, 2023 FOR 
MEMORIAL WEEKEND 

THANK YOU TO ALL 
THE VETERANS! 

 
 
 

JULY 4TH, 2023 – 
HOLIDAY 

 

 

MAY BROUGHT SOME MAJOR 
FLOODING AND ROAD DAMAGE 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE….. 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hiram Community Center 
14 Historical Ridge, Hiram ME 04041 

Delicious Roast Beef Dinners with all the 
fixings 

First Saturday of the Month 
At 5 p.m. 

 
Roast Beef, potatoes, vegetables, rolls, pies! ALL HOMEMADE!  

 

 
ATV 

REGISTRATIONS 
DUE 

 
$70.00 FEE 

 

 

 

 
Just wanted to say Thank you for having me serve all of you 
at the town office. I have always loved my job and all of you. 
It will be a big transition not coming to work everyday but I 
think I have a big enough list of projects waiting for me. Plus 

the fish are waiting to bite my hook! This is my last 
newsletter to all of you, but the office staff will continue it in 

the future. 
Sincerely Terry  


